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FODS Meeting: Minutes
Tuesday 2nd October 2018, 8pm at Davenham CofE Primary School

Present:	Wendy Baynes, Kathryn Cann, Sadie Hopley, Joanne Hyslop, Sophie Killey, Sarah Morley, Alison Ruse, Danielle Still, Nikki Thomas, Sarah Thomas, Jacqueline Turpin, Ruth Wood.

Apologies:	Abby Bull, Louise Comley, Karen Entwistle.


Wendy Baynes (Chairperson) opened the Meeting.

1.	Welcome

Wendy welcomed all those present; and thanked them for attending.


2.	Review of Recent Events

Mums Rounders Event (15/09/18)
Danielle Still did an excellent job organising this annual event once again. Competition was fierce with the eventual winners confirmed as Reception 2018 Mums; well done! Thank you to all the helpers and supporters on the day including Chris Bull (Umpire), Dave Reynolds (Score Keeper) and Steve Hart (Announcer).

FODS AGM (21/09/18)
Held on a Friday afternoon before the family service to encourage new members. This was the second year running the AGM has been held in the afternoon following low numbers in the evening. Numbers remained down with the committee re-elected for another year. Agreed to revert back to holding the AGM in the evening next year to see if numbers increase.


3.	Review of Previous Minutes

	Matched Funding (Ruth Wood)
Matched Funding letter re-distributed by school with a number of Barclays employees coming forward to offer their support. If your company can help (see list attached) then please get in touch with school or FODS; it’s easy to do and can make a real difference.




	Fun Day / Circus Workshop (Joanne Hyslop)
Mrs Manfredi has expressed interest in combining a proposed circus workshop with the Fun Day next year. All agreed that it would be viable and help to make the event even bigger and offer an additional element on the day. Details on pricing would be determined nearer the time once further information obtained including price reduction if tickets bought in advance and potentially a raffle ticket included too. 
ACTION (Joanne): Follow up with Mrs Manfredi.



	Inter-School Adult Rounders (Danielle Still)
Danielle proposed an inter-school adult rounders event (early July) where local schools would each submit an infant and junior team to take part with a suggested £50 entry fee per team. A different school would host the event each year and part of the combined entry fees would form a prize pot for the winning team’s PTA. Sale of refreshments would be donated to the hosting school. Danielle has contacted a number of schools to date for their PTA contact details and will require some support nearer the time.
ACTION (Danielle): Email all schools and gauge interest.

4.	Upcoming Events

Fashion & Fizz (19/10/18) – Ruth Wood & Wendy Baynes
49 tickets have been sold to date with another couple of tables still to put in their forms. All models have now been confirmed – thanks to Kathryn Cann for organising. Raffle prizes have been collated with thanks to Sarah Thomas for coordinating. Music will be provided via PA system rather than having a singer on the night. 
ACTION (Ruth): Arrange licence.
ACTION (Jac): Speak to Karen Murray regarding the sale of gin on the night and to Anne Donnelly regarding refreshment help.

KS1 Beetle Drive (09/11/18) – School
Beetle drive will be held straight after school for KS1 children. Entrants are given a pencil and paper, roll the dice and the number determines which part of the beetle you get to draw. First person to complete their beetle wins a prize! Ticket price will include drink and refreshments.
ACTION (Ruth): Send beetle form to Jo Hyslop.
ACTION (Joanne): Speak to Chris Ashworth regarding announcer availability.

KS2 Bingo (09/11/18) – School / Edward Domville
Bingo will be held straight after school again for KS2 children as this proved very popular last year. Prizes will be awarded for first line and house. Thank you once again to Edward Domville and Martin Mewies for continuing to run this. Ticket price will include drink and refreshments.

Christmas Fair (24/11/18) – Jac Turpin
Fantastic news with a sub-committee of 10 KS1 parents offering their support to run the Christmas Fair – thank you! 21 stallholders have already been confirmed (7 paid to date) with a good response from stallfinder advert. A dress down day will be held on Friday 9th November in exchange for a tombola prize (Reception – chocolate; Years 1 & 2 – toys; Years 3 & 4 – toiletries; Years 5 & 6 – Bottles).We will need 3 star prize to include on raffle tickets which will be sold in advance.


5.	Finance Update
 
The following information was provided by Abby Bull ahead of the meeting:

Ball Account = £514 to allow for sundries
Main Account = £8132
School Council = £519 (1 IPAD to be bought)
A number of recent activities have contributed to funds including:
· Rounders - £603
· Fashion & Fizz - £266
· Year 6 Yearbooks


6.	Funding Requests / Wish Lists

All future funds will be used to develop the rest of the outside areas for all children to enjoy. 


7.	AOB
	
Smarties Joint Children in Need Fundraiser (Ruth Wood)
Last year, FODS provided each child with a free box of smarties for them to enjoy. In return they were asked to return the tube with money donated from tasks they have completed to help raise money for Children in Need and FODS. This raised nearly £1000 and was split between FODS and Children in Need raising a lot more than previous years for Children in Need. Mrs Manfredi’s Ethos group will be leading Children in Need activities this year.
ACTION (Ruth): Buy smarties for 316 children.

FODS Meeting Location (Joanne Hyslop)
Joanne received an enquiry regarding the location of future FODS meetings and whether we continue to hold them in school or at an external local venue. FODS meetings have previously been held at the Cricket Club and Bulls Head but changed to school to accommodate conflicting events and help those attending Parent Council meetings too.
ACTION (Sadie Hopley): Check with Bulls Head whether open to us holding our meetings there.

Elvis Tribute Act (Ruth Wood)
We have been offered the services of an Elvis Tribute Act for a one off fundraising event for FODS. Further information on timings and requirements are still to be determined but anticipate it being a ticketed event with refreshments to be held in the Spring Term. 
ACTION (Ruth): Confirm details and requirements.

Community Christmas Market (Joanne Hyslop)
This will be held on Saturday 1st December at the Royal Legion with school approached to help support the event and provide space to additional stallholders. A percentage of stall costs and a raffle prize will be donated with thanks and the option to provide refreshments too.

Calendar (Wendy Baynes)
Wendy suggested creating a calendar whereby each child would draw a picture of themselves which would be displayed in the border for the month of their birthday. Companies would sponsor a month and the calendars would be sold to raise money for school. School dates would be included on the calendar. All agreed the calendar should align to the academic year (Sep – Aug) rather than calendar year (Jan – Dec).
ACTION (Wendy): To investigate further.

easyfundraising (Ruth Wood) (Not discussed but minuted for completeness)
We have received another cheque from easyfundraising for £47.23 covering the period April 2018 – June 2018. Thank you to everyone who has clicked and made a difference. The scheme is free to join and all you need to do is click through the site to navigate to your chosen retailer (e.g. Amazon) then shop as normal. The retailer will then make a donation to FODS. If you haven’t signed up and would like to support then please use the following link: www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/friendsofdavenham/ 


8.	Date of Next Meeting 

8pm, Tuesday 13th November 2018 (Venue TBC).
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Dear Parents / Carers, 
 
RE:  Match Funding 
 
You will hopefully be aware of the fantastic work FODS are doing to raise funds for our 
school. These funds make a huge difference to the children, teachers and staff as 
demonstrated recently by the installation of a SmartScreen TV in all classes. Without your 
support this simply wouldn’t be possible so thank you. 
 
We wanted to take this opportunity to remind you about the Match Funding scheme and 
how a little bit of your time could double the funds raised with minimal effort.  
 
If you work for an organisation that has a match funding policy, any money you raise could 
be matched by your employer. Companies may match the fundraising total for an event, or 
for the stall that their employee is working on. Usually, the employee will need to supply 
them with a letter from FODS detailing the date and nature of the event and total raised. 
 
A list of companies that have been known to offer match funding in the past is attached to 
the bottom of this letter. Generally speaking, banks and building societies, insurance 
companies, supermarkets, utilities providers, phone companies and car manufacturers are 
known historically to offer match funding schemes but these schemes are not exclusive to 
the major corporate giants. If you work for an independent company, they may be 
interested in charitable giving through match funding too. 
 
We would be grateful if you could see if your employer has a match funding scheme, or if 
they are willing to match fund any of our events. If you can’t help out this time, but you 
know the company you work for has a match funding policy, please let us know.  
 
Thank you for your support as always. 


Mrs Joanne M Hyslop 
Davenham C of E Primary School 
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